MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1209, Mulbarton, 2059 • 16 Archibald Avenue, Mulbarton Ext. 3, Johannesburg Telephone: (011) 432-3288/9 • Fax: (011) 432-2849 Email: mulbarton@futurejhb.co.za

Finance: <u>accounts@mulbartonprimary.co.za</u>
All other correspondence: <u>admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za</u>

Newsletter 34 of 2021

15 November 2021

"Real integrity is doing the right thing knowing that nobody's going to know whether you did it or not." ~ Oprah Winfrey

From the Principal's Desk

Parents, please sign and return the reply slips regarding the 2022 school budget. Your input is crucial so that the budget can be finalized. Learners who return the signed reply slips will be allowed to wear civvies this Thursday and Friday.

Parents, please note that the final assessments in this term are extremely important and should be treated as a final examination. Final assessment/exam time tables were sent in previous newsletters. Please encourage your child to work hard and prepare thoroughly for all formal assessments. Learners will be advised as to which sections of work will be assessed. Furthermore, some children seem to have a care free attitude and have forgotten their manners and sense of respect for their peers in class and for adults as well. Parents, we are appealing to you to work with the school in instilling good discipline in our learners — in and out of school. Please speak to your child about conforming to the rules and regulations of our school, and to respect the dignity of other learners, staff and parents as well.

Please note that according to Jhb Water there are water cuts or reduction today from 5am. Due to hygiene concerns, all learners dismissed at 10am today (15 November), after writing their assessments. Tuesday, 16 November will be a normal school day (regular time table).

Parents, it is time to take action now and to prepare for the new year. Please purchase your child's stationery, uniforms, etc. for 2022 as time is running out – please contact the finance office urgently to purchase your stationery. Avoid leaving things for the last minute. Your child will be much more confident if s/he is well prepared for the first day of school next year.

Thank you for your continued support.

L. Kistadoo Principal

Reminders

- School Shop (for uniform) is open Tuesday and Friday from 08h00 09h30
- Please download the School Communicator onto your PC, laptop or mobile phone for school info and news www.school-communicator.com
- Our banking details are: NEDBANK BOOYSENS 198005 A/C # 1980316023.
- No cell phones, tablets or any other electronic devices are allowed at school If you are caught with these items, it will be confiscated and a penalty fee of R200.00 will be charged to get it back.
- Left behind We are appealing to parents not to deliver items that your child has left behind or the parent has gone early morning shopping to bring to the learner food; money; projects; sports kit; clothes; house keys; etc. What is left behind stays behind! Parents, children will never learn responsibility if you keep running after them. Please instill in them the habit of packing their bags and getting ready for school the night before! This also disrupts classes and lessons when children are constantly called up to the office.
- **Lost and found** Parents, please insert a clear label with your child's name, surname & grade on all your child's uniform items (this applies to all learners in Grade R-7). We have a large number of uniform items in the Lost & Found container *without* labels, and we find that learners (and sometimes even parents) claim uniform items that do not even belong to them. Please note that all lost uniform items without labels will be washed and sent to our uniform shop for resale.